***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

JULY 2010

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: 
Hello everyone,

After reading this quarterly newsletter, I find that everyone did such a great job communicating, there is nothing for me to say. As you know the water project is going as expected, and hopefully I will see you all at Newark Valley Days.

Best Regards, and have a great summer.




Jim Tornatore




Mayor

CLERK’S REPORT: 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all those residents who came out to sign the easements for the water project on June 30th. Who would have ever thought that we would have more people show to sign easements than attended the public meetings to explain the water project?  Had we known, we would have done it in two or three different nights.  

We are still working on the signing of the easements. For those of you who have received a letter, and have not yet signed your easements, you may stop by the village office between 8 AM and 4:30 PM Monday through Thursday. For those who cannot make it during the day, Tracey will be in the village office Monday evening, July 19th until 7:00 PM.

Water – Watch for your meter card. It should be enclosed with this newsletter. Those who have electronic meters will not have to read them. For those who do not have an electronic meter, you will need to read your meter, write all numbers that appear on the meter, to the card, and return it to the office before August 15th. If you do not have an electronic meter and a card is not enclosed, please call the office at 642-8686.  The Public Works Department will be driving through the village to read the electronic meters on August 16th. 

SOLID WASTE:
Tenants are now able to take advantage of the Village of Newark Valley garbage service. Come into the village office, or go to our website, to sign up for services. You will find a “Change of Address or Service Form” on the website to fill out and submit.

RATES: 

Entitles you to two cans per week

Regular:

$ 49.00 billed Quarterly 

$  3.77  a week ( $ 1.89 per can)

Senior (65 & older): 
$ 40.00 billed Quarterly
$   3.08 a week ( $ 1.54 per can)

Tags (per can): $3.50 each

plus $5.00 per quarter Capital Charge

DID YOU KNOW: If you buy Solid Waste tags, and put out just one can per week, you are actually paying more for your service than if you were on the regular pick-up?

$3.50 per tag X 13 weeks, plus the $5 Capital Charge = $50.50. 

Regular quarterly pick-up is $49.00, Seniors pay $40.00 total.
If you do not receive your water, solid waste, or tax bills for some reason (didn’t receive it, lost in the mail, etc.) you are still responsible for it. You may call the Office at 642-8686 at any time to check on any amount due.
Our office hours are Mondays 10 AM to 7 PM, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 10 AM to 3 PM, closed Fridays. We have a drop box if these hours are inconvenient.  Board Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at 7 PM in the Noble Room. All residents are encouraged to come.




Mertie Pozzi
BRUSH AND LEAVES:
Brush 


Leaves

August 10 

August 11

September 7

September 8

October 5

October 6

November 2

November 3

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

As part of the water project part II, we will be changing the water main on some village streets, and we will be changing service lines and installing a new curb valve. Almost all of these are in the village streets right-of-way.  The reason easements are wanted is some of the service lines are made of galvanized pipe, and to hook the service to the house we need solid pipe. The contractor may have to move a reasonable distance in on the lawn to find good pipe to hook the service back up without leaks. Without the easements, the contractor will not be able to look any further than the curb stop and he will hook up the service at the same spot. When the service is hooked back up and leaks exist, with or without the easements, we will be contacted and then the village will work with the resident as much as possible to assist them to find funding to replace the line to their house.  At that time, the DPW will not shut off the water to the house unless absolutely necessary until ample time has been given to repair the problem, but the problem must be resolved. The reason the easement says we want 20 feet wide is that when the equipment is on the lawn and digging, we need a place to put the dirt and gravel to refill the hole, but when the job is done the lawn will be repaired and reseeded.    

The dam in the trout pond park has had some repairs done to stop the erosion around the top side and to seal leaks under it. The DPW is working on DEC permits to let us in Owego creek to stop the erosion along the creek side of the park. We hope to get in the creek by September and start repairs. Tree trimming is being done throughout the village streets and parks and will continue. The next brush and leaves pick-up is August 10th and 11th--please remember: no plastic bags. If you are taking down a tree on your property, remember that you have to take care of the brush and branches--do not put it out for pick up. 
The recycling continues to improve so let’s keep going on it and recycle everything we can. New trash cans are showing up in the village. Remember that the largest a can should be is 32 gallon size.               

          “Enjoy the summer--it will go fast.”

 


William Foster

CORRECT DISPOSAL OF MEDICAL WASTE:

Medical waste materials, such as syringes & injection pens need to be disposed of properly.   They can be collected in sharps containers, made for this purpose, or a used laundry detergent bottle or coffee can.

Sharps containers should not be placed in our local solid waste pick up.  They should be sealed with duct tape and labeled as medical waste.   They can be dropped off at the Riverview Manor Nursing Home on Front Street, Owego on Fridays from 1:00 – 3:00 p.m.   You could also check with your physician’s office as a possible alternative.

If using a repurposed container, such as a used laundry detergent bottle or coffee can, make sure you seal the lid with duct tape.  This should be clearly marked as medical waste.   These containers can be placed in the local solid waste pick up.   

Syringes should never be loosely tossed into a plastic trash bag.  This can be harmful for those who handle our solid waste.

Thank you for choosing a safe and responsible method for disposal of these items.
SLOW DOWN! CHILREN AT PLAY!

Now that the summer season is upon us and children are out of school, it is even more important to be mindful of your speed on village roads.  The maximum speed limit is 30 MPH, and less by the school on Whig Street and on Rock Street.  Please be courteous to your neighbors and friends by keeping within this limit, and let’s all have a safe summer!
CODE ENFORCEMENT: 
Now that summer is here, there are a few issues I would like to discuss.  Pools:  If

you are installing a new pool, you are required to obtain a permit from the village office.  New York State now requires most pools have an alarm system.  Call me to find out whether yours does if you are not sure.  Burning Policy:  Remember, there is no burning of garbage or refuse within the village limits.  It is OK to have an outdoor fire for cooking as long as it is properly contained.  Sidewalks: We are still asking that all sidewalks be fixed to avoid trip hazards and this includes grass and weeds growing up in between them.  Make sure your bushes and flowers are kept back from these areas and that overhanging tree limbs are cut to a height of 8 feet to ensure safe walking.  You may contact me at the village office at 642-8686 with any questions or concerns.  Have a safe and happy summer.



William Swagler
NEWARK VALLEY DAYS: 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR 2010 NEWARK VALLEY DAYS on August 13th and 14th.  Join us in the historic Village of Newark Valley on Friday, August 13th at the Train Depot from 6-8 PM where you can enjoy the high-energy sounds of Dixieland Jazz with the Ithaca Dixieland Jazz Band.  Eat delicious food prepared by the Newark Valley Historical Society too!  Also check out fantastic car light displays at the Neon Glow Off at the NV fire station on Friday starting around 8:30 PM.
On Saturday, enjoy activities at the Train Depot from 11-3 including games, shows, and more great food.  Come help support our library and check out the book sale.  There will be LOTS of books to browse through!  Listen to the Kirby Band playing patriotic music and watch Mr. Beau entertain children with magic and fun.   Check out the car show at the Trout Ponds from 11-4, with a stereo contest starting at noon.  The parade is at 2 PM and then head over to the Trout Ponds for more fun and food and the popular DUNK TANK!  Listen to Sleepyhead from 7:30-9:30 and then cap off the day with an exciting fireworks display at dusk.  This project is made possible, in part, with public funds from the New York State Council on the Arts’ Decentralization Program administered locally by the ARTS of the Southern Finger Lakes.  For information call Leslie at 642-5412.  We need volunteers to help with the coin toss and the parade.  Please help! 

HISTORICAL SOCIETY:
July 16     An Evening with Lena Bushnell:  Local historian Ginny Mullen shares a video and scrapbooks about Lena Bushnell’s 95 years of life in Newark Valley.  Depot Friday Nights @ NV Depot; doors open at 6 for 7PM program.
July 18     Woods Hike & Tree Tour: Depart 1 PM for hill east of the BB Farmstead; guided and interpreted by Ed Nizalowski.

July 23     An Evening of Railroad History:  focusing on the Auburn branch of the Lehigh Valley Railroad and the history of the Newark Valley Depot.  Depot Friday Nights @ NV Depot; doors open at 6 for 7PM program.

July 24     Carve a Sign with Dick Warner: @ Farmstead; 9-4; $5 materials; teens & up; RSVP 642-9974; NYSCA Folk Art Series.
July 25     Herrick Barn Tours: Guided and interpreted by Ed Nizalowski; @ BB Farmstead’s Herrick Barn; at 1 and 3.
July 26-30     Frontier Wisdom-Skills from Hearth & Home: @ Farmstead; Ages 10- Adult; Fees/times vary; (atlatl, flint knapping, cordage, possible bags, hiking, woodworking, carving, baskets, candles, powder horns) geraldrhodes@gmail.com.
July 30     Tom Quigley and Grassanova:  Solid traditional bluegrass as well as popular songs done in a bluegrass/newgrass style, along with a bit of swing, blues and early jazz.  Depot Friday Nights @ NV Depot; doors open at 6 for 7PM program.
July 31     Art Guild: Sketching @ Welcome Center; 9:30-12:30; RSVP 642-3543.
July 31     Theorem Painting with Joanne Balfour: @ Welcome Ctr.; 10-4; $10; teens + up; RSVP 642-9974; NYSCA Folk Art Series.
Aug. 1     Unusual Wooden Objects: Ed Nizalowski shares books on trees & interprets wooden items; @ Farmstead; at 1 & 3.
Aug. 6      Absolutely Reptacular:   Rob Felt & Christina Costa present an opportunity to learn about and even hold live reptiles!  Depot Friday Nights @ NV Depot; doors open at 6 for 7PM program.

Aug. 8     What is it? Try to ID these items (from the Society's collection) from 1800’s farm life; @ Herrick Barn; 1-4.
Aug. 13     The Ithaca Dixieland Band: The Dixiekats play a variety of Dixieland music: tunes made famous by Louis Armstrong, Pete Fountain, King Oliver and more.  Depot Friday Nights @ NV Depot; doors open at 6 for 7PM program.
Aug. 14     Newark Valley Days: Kids’ Activities @ N.V. Depot (details T.B.A.).
Aug. 20     Alice Detrick:  plays and sings classic country, current hits, old favorites, inspirational, and good old country yodeling.  Depot Friday Nights @ NV Depot; doors open at 6 for 7PM program.
Aug. 21     Pine Needle Baskets with Carol Lukovich: @ Farmstead; 1-4; $3; teens + up; RSVP 642-9974; NYSCA Folk Art Series.
Aug. 27     Hot on the Trail of the Ivory-Billed Woodpecker Cornell’s Living Bird magazine editor Tim Gallagher, author of The Grail Bird, tells of the 2005 rediscovery of this rare bird, once believed extinct in the U.S.  Depot Friday Nights @ NV Depot; doors open at 6 for 7PM program.
Aug. 28     Art Guild: Sketching @ Welcome Center; 9:30-12:30; RSVP 642-3543.
TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:
This is the busiest time of the year for the library.  We have just finished the tours of the library for the 4th grades.  Lots of fun, and if you want to know about the skull on the top shelf of the display cabinet, just ask one of the students.  We had a lot of the students sign up for library cards, and I am glad to report that many of the 4th graders this year had library cards already, both here and at the Berkshire Library.  I hope the students had as much fun as I did, and I hope to see them through the summer.  

The Summer Reading Programs start the first full week of July:

*July 7th Story Time ages 2-5 on Wednesdays from 1:00-2:00
*July 9th Make a Splash Read ages 6-11 on Fridays from 1:00-2:00

I will meet with the Teens (Make Waves at Your Library) first on Thursday July 8th from 1-2, but we may set up a different time and day to meet later.  I am still open to an adult program if any are interested.  Students can sign up at any time even after we start.  We have lots of goodies to give them to get started for a fun summer of reading.  We also have flyers about the NYS Assembly’s summer reading challenge for children.  If anyone wants to learn more, stop by and pick one up.  Anyone wanting to lend a hand during any of the programs, come in and let a staff member know or call (607) 642-9960.  

We now have wireless internet at the Library.  It can only be used when the library is open.  We have had many out-of-town visitors come in and ask about it in the past and many residents as well.  With a growing need these days for internet connection with people looking for jobs, students working on a school papers, and tests being taken on line, we don’t have room for more desk top computers and so many people have their own lap tops that they can now bring into the library to use our free internet service.  Come in and find out more.

If you have been in lately, you have seen boxes and boxes of books.  They are for our book sale on August 14th during Newark Valley Days.  We have run out of storage space, so please bear with us and remember to save some money aside 
for the big sale.  We have lots of children’s books this year and many adult books that are in new condition. 
BOOK SALE: August 14th 9AM – 2PM 

at the Depot this year
TILLERS & TOILERS GARDEN CLUB:
We had a successful plant/yard sale on May 8th, and a beautiful Tea on June 12th.  They are our major fund raisers, and we appreciate the community support.

Thank you to all who gave to the raffles and silent auctions for the Tea.  A big thank you goes out to the following merchants for donations:

· HOLLENBECK FOOD

· STOUGHTON FARMS

· NBT

· FORTUNATO’S

· GEORGE’S FLOWERS & GIFTS

· VILLAGE WINE & SPIRITS

· RITE AID PHARMACY

Those who attended our Tea were excited about the table décor, prizes, food, and entertainment.  The gals from Full of Grace did an outstanding performance!  

We have a few projects ahead of us for the summer.  The Library plantings need a redo, the butterfly corner is evolving, and we will continue with the maintenance.  We were sorry to lose a flowering tree on the Green, but hope to have a replacement in the fall.  The newly painted floor on the Bandstand looks much better.  Thanks DPW!

Judy Eldridge, President
MUSIC IN THE TROUT PONDS PARK:  Mark your calendars for the following free concert down at the Trout Ponds:


[image: image1.wmf] 

  August 28th – 6 PM to 9 PM 

 Bad Weather Blues

These free concerts are made possible with funds from the New York State Council on the Arts Decentralization Program administered locally by The ARTS Council of the Southern Finger Lakes.

New York State Council on the Arts www.NYSCA.org 

The ARTS Council of the So. Finger Lakes www.eARTS.org
NEW BUSINESSES:

· Jake’s Ice Cream 36 Main Street

· Washita Valley Enterprises


21 Clinton
FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERK’S OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: 
Have a safe and happy summer.
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